
Better Health for Northeast New York
Monthly PAC Leadership Meeting Minutes  
April 28, 2016 
Members in Attendance:  Kim Atkins, Lauren Ayers, Keith Brown, Courtney Burke, George Clifford PhD, George Davis, Louis Filhour PhD, RN, Todd Faubel, Steven Frisch MD, Marcus Harazin, Bill Hasselbarth, Joan Hayner, Zoe Isdell, Dot Jones, Lori Kearsing, Audrey LaFrenier, Tandra LaGrone, Susan Larman, Kallanna Manjunath MD, Joan Martin, Chrissy McIntyre, Dave Shippee and Elizabeth Whalen MD.
Excused: Bill Faragon, George Hickman, Noel Hogan, Kevin Jobin-Davis, Neil Mitnick DO, Harris Oberlander, John Paduano, Keith Stack, Kim Stack, Bill VanSlyke. 
Meeting commenced at 3:00pm
	  TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	
	
	

	Welcome and Introductions
	Louis Filhour welcomed the committee members that were present in the room as well as the members on the conference line.
	Informational


	
	
	

	Minutes of the 3/24/16 Meeting
	The committee voted unanimously to approve the minutes of the 3/24/16 PAC Leadership meeting.
	Unanimous approval of the 3/24/16 meeting minutes

	
	
	

	Quarterly Report-4/12/16
	Domain 1 Metrics: George Clifford reported that the following documents for DY1Q4 have been reviewed and endorsed/approved by all necessary committees:
· Information Technology Roadmap
· Information Technology Change Management Strategy

· Data Security and Confidentiality Plan

· 18 SSP Workbooks

· Performance Reporting Strategy

· Workforce Communication and Engagement Plan

The documents will be added to the PPS website after clearance is received from the IA.
Speed and Scale: Chrissy McIntyre reported that of the organizations that have a POA and BAA in place, 15 have replied back with data.  Three projects will be on target for speed and scale. Data is still being collected on other projects therefore the outcome is still pending. 
	Informational
Informational

	
	
	

	Open Discussion
	Re-examination of the Mission and Roll of the PAC leadership Committee: George Clifford advised that the original PAC leadership mission statement was approved in October 2014 and was modified in February of 2015.  Courtney Burke discussed the current mission statement and suggested that the PPS has evolved since the mission statement was revised and that that a collaborative effort should be made to revise it again. A discussion ensued regarding revising the mission statement and role of the PAC Leadership Committee.  The committee members offered suggestions to consider for discussion at the next meeting:

· Take the focus off the tasks that need to be performed and focus on the reason for performing the tasks.

· Drive the agenda as a collaborative group.

· Accomplish administrative tasks electronically so that more time can be spent on goals and problem solving.

· Consider the larger picture of the metrics that are being moved and focus on the community with a collective impact model.

· Bring back overarching intents and purposes to of the initiatives to keep the bigger picture in front of the group.
· Utilize the committee as an internal conscience of the PPS and rethink the agenda to use it as an interactive problem solving forum.
	Informational

	
	
	

	PMO Updates:
	Finance Report: Lauren Ayers reviewed the following:

· Total potential revenue as compared to what was earned through 3/31/16.
· Comparison of expenses- what was budgeted versus actual expenses.
· Purchase service expenses.
· Partner payments.
· Estimation of payment that will be received for DY1Q4 based on measures that will be achieved.
· Status of contracts. 
DOH Updates: George Clifford reported the following updates that were recently  received from the DOH:
· A revision to Workforce reporting that requires documentation for OMIG for actual activity for any salary related expense demonstrated through time and effort reporting. An extension to 5/30/16 was given for submitting this information.
· All PPS IT Listening Session date to be determined.

· Regional Leaning Collaborative, to include all of the upstate PPSs, will be held in Rochester on 5/17/16.
	Informational
Informational

	
	
	

	Cross PPS Collaboration
	George Clifford reported that there will be a DSRIP Town Hall Public Forum to be held at Skidmore College on 5/5/16.  This will be sponsored by the AMCH PPS, AFBH and AHI and facilitated by Saratoga County Mental Health.
	Informational


	
	
	

	Committee Updates
	CQAC: Dr. Manjunath reported that the committee approved the proposal to create a Primary Care Advisory Group that would meet on a monthly basis. The Committee has been working with Accenture on the Clinical Integration Strategy and is on target to complete this milestone by the due date of 6/30/16.  Dr. Manjunath offered a brief overview of and updates for the 5 CQAC subcommittees:
· ED Care Triage

· Health Home at Risk

· Integration of Primary Care and Behavioral Health

· Behavioral Health Community Crisis Stabilization Services

· Asthma

· Cardiovascular Disease

Dot Jones requested a list of subcommittees and members to ensure that there is representation on each committee from her organization.
Audit and Compliance- Todd Faubel reported that the committee has been working with the Workforce Collaborating committee on a short term solution for compliance training for the PPS until there is a permanent training vendor in place.  Noel Hogan, chair of the committee, is in the process of creating a set of training guidelines and materials which will be disseminated to participating partners.
TDMC- Chrissy McIntyre reported that on 4/19/16 members of the PMO participated in a meeting regarding de-duplication of date with the AFBH and AHI.  The committee discussed de-duplication of data and how the 3 area PPSs will de-duplicate data without sharing patient information. The DOH has provided a percent overlap analysis across the 3 PPSs which is the method of de-duplication that most likely will be used.  The committee also discussed conceptual solutions for care management plans and HIXNY 1-1 data forms.
Workforce- Zoe Isdell updated the committee on the status of the contract with HealthStream which is the delivery system for online training.  The committee will be working on a training strategy within the PMO.  As early as next week a contract with BDO will be in place.  BDO will assist with future state training of Workforce.  The committee is working with AFBH on collaborative efforts to identify new job titles, and training needs.
CCHLC-Tandra LaGrone reported that the committee is waiting for feedback from members regarding the CCHLC Training Strategy and is on track with this milestone The committee is also working on designing a webinar to educate the CCHLC champions that have been identified within their organizations.  The webinar will serve as a tool to educate champions on the goals, duties and responsibilities of their assignment.
CCAC- Marcus Harazin advised that the next meeting will be the CCAC Regional Northern Hub meeting to be held at Saratoga Hospital on 5/24/16.

Governance- George Clifford advised the committee that the VAP application for BHNNY was submitted to the NYSDOH and the PMO is waiting for clarification on whether or not there will be 30 day public comment period.  If there is a public comment period George requested that committee chairs and partners please provide a comment endorsing the concept of moving the lead applicant status from AMCH to Better Health for Northeast New York.
	Dr. Manjunath will provide a list of  sub-committees and members 
Informational
Informational

Informational

Informational

Informational

Informational

	
	
	

	Next Meeting
	The next meeting is scheduled on 5/26/16 from 3-4pm.
	Informational

	
	
	


Meeting adjourned at 4:00pm
Respectfully submitted by,
Kathy Suriano

ASA VII

Better Health for NENY

Recorded by digital recorder

